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LSI AGENCY'S DEAL 
CALLED IMPROPER 

House Panel Assails GAA. 
for Exchange for 'Building 

Housing Nixon Files 

WASHINGTON, Jan. 23 (AP) 
---A Government agency viwi 
lated the intent of the law when 
it gave Rockwell International 
Corporation $19.5 million wdrth 
of Air Force property in ex= 
change for a building that'is 
now used ,in part to housi' 
records of* 'former Presid 
Richard M. Nixon, the House 
Government Operations Com-
mittee said today. 

"It is hard to escape the con-
clusion that G.S.A. [the Govern-
ment Services Administration] 
was concerned more with help-
ing Rockwell solve its real 
estate problems and with proi 
viding  a handy place for Fred:. 
dent Nixon to store his papers 
than it was with providing  
office space for the Federal• 
Government," Representative 
Jack Brooks, Democrat of Texas, 
safdlE a statement accompany 
ing the report. 

The, building is at Laguna Ni-
gue1,1 0 miles from Mr. Nixon's 
ETme in San Clemente, Calif. 
Rockwell built it, the report 
said, to manufacture electronic 
guidance and similar equipment 
and also to providee headquar-
ters offices for its West Coast 
operations. 

Sale Was Atteempted 
However, the committee re, 

ported, before the building was 
completed in 1971, economic 
decline and cancelation of Air 
Force contracts made it useless 
to the company. Rockwell tried 
unsuccessfully to seell it orr the 
open market, the report con-
tinued, then opened ultimately 
successful negotiations with 
G.S.A., the Federal housekeep-
ing agency, to transfer it to the 
Government in exchange for 
other property. 

The report said that, of more 
than 900,000 square feet of 
space in the building, only 192,-
'825 square feet was occupied 
as of last September, most of 
it being used by the services 
agency to store papers, Mr. 
Nixon' including  Mr. Nixon's 
pre-presidential records. 

The committee said that-the 
agency had been unable to in-
terest other Federal agencies 
in moving into the Laguna Ni-
guel facility although it had 
queried 104 of them. The agen-
cy circulated brochure that  

of tennis, golf, skiing  and water 
sports in the vicinity, the com- 
	 mittee said. 

2 Air Force Plants 
In return r the building, ap-

praised at $20 million, !fo! 
ithe report said, Rockwell re-
ceived title to two Air Force 
',plants and was allowed to 
choose Government-owned ma-
chinery to bring the appraised 
valtie of property Rockwell re-
ceived to $19,531,446. The re-

'port added that Rockwell later 
reappraised the properties at 
$27,315,000 and was using the 
higher figure as an element 
in ti's costs during contract 
discussions with the Air Force. 

Mr. Brooks, chairman of the 
committee, said the transaction 
raised serious questions about 
the performance of the services 

The report contended that 
by using the exchange pro-
cedure, the agency had avoided 
the need for Congressional ac-
tion. The Exchange authority 
previously had been used chief- 
ly to acquire building sites 
through land swaps and "no 
previous •transaction had in-
volved properties of such 
value," it said. 

The report said that Arthur 
Sampson, who then headed the 
agency, had testified that the 
agency had been unable to ftd-
fill its duty of finding occu-
pants for the building because 
critics in Congress had given 
Laguna Niguel a bad name. 

The report charged that the 
agency spent $1.8 million fix-
ing up the building and operat-
ing it, but had listed payments 
for alterations as $490,098. Al-
terations costing more than 
$500,000 would have to be ap-
proved by Congress. 

The Housing and Urban De-
velopment Department recom-
mended against acquiring the 
building, the report said, on the 
ground that housing for low-
er moderate-income families 
within commuting distance was 
unavailable, but the agency ig-
nored the recommendation. 

Representative Ignored 
The report said that Repre-

sentative Brooks, after an 
earlier investigation of the 
agency's negotiations with 
Rockwell, had urged the agency 
to halt negotiations or to seek 
Congressional approval before 
continuing them. But the trans-

, -action was completed never-
theless a month later, the re-
port said. 

The report also charged that 
Rockwell was being permitted 
to charge $4.3 million in over-
head costs to its Federal de-

, fense contracts for the three 
years that the building was 
idle before he exchange was 
completed. 

The report also said that the 
El Segundo plant, one of the 
facilities acquired by Rockwell 
from the Air Force, was now 
'charging  the Air Force $43,000 
more a month for storage of 
AirForce equipment there than 
the Air Force had paid before 
the exchange. 


